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a) With regard to Government's `A truly national transport system', why 

did the Governments not agree to a host national regulator at the recent COAG 

meeting when 3 states, NSW, VIC, QLD had offered to host it? Why has COAG 

delayed making a decision on this matter until "the first half of 2010"?  

b) Please explain why the National Partnership Agreement that would define 

the national rail safety regulators powers and roles will not be considered until 

2010 and 2011? 

Answer:  

a) At its meeting on 7 December 2009 COAG agreed that South Australia 
would host the national rail safety regulator.  This follows COAG’s 
agreement in July that the Australian Maritime Safety Authority would be 
the national regulator for maritime safety.  While COAG did not decide in 
December on a host national regulator for heavy vehicles, the Minister for 
Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development and Local Government 
announced on 25 February 2010 that the regulator will be based in 
Queensland. 

b) COAG agreed the National Partnership Agreement for the single national 
rail regulator will be considered in 2011. Further information on the 
Agreement should be sought from the Department of Infrastructure, 
Transport, Regional Development and Local Government, which has 
responsibility for this National Partnership.  

  


